
Redeemer Lutheran Board of Christian Day School Education 

August 22, 2023 
 

Voting Attendees - Deb Braley, Sandy Casey, Jean Blank, Wilena Hughes, Rachel Satterfield, 

Angel Callewaert (Angel by phone) 

 

Non-Voting Attendees - Amy Grace Duncan, Karyn McChrystal, Rebecca Painter,, Pastor Ted 

Andrada, Kathy Hand, Crislyn Grubb, Russ Reaver 

 

Pastor Ted opened in prayer. 

 

We welcomed Rebecca Painter, our new ECE Director to her first Redeemer School Board 

meeting.  Introductions were made. 

 

PTO Report - Amy Grace reviewed the report.  The PTO leaders have had a good response 

from parents, with about 45 parents attending the first meeting.  All event leadership slots were 

filled with volunteers.  Amy Grace reviewed the schedule of the many planned events for this 

coming school year.  The board thanked Amy Grace, and all involved parents for their work with 

the PTO and for all the great things they are doing for Redeemer. 

 

Teachers Report - Crislyn reported.  Jessica Wittcop was happy to share that 7 out of 8 eighth 

graders taking the Algebra EOC passed with the highest possible score, a 5, and the remaining 

student passed with a 4.  Redeemer has been approved to be a testing site for the Algebra EOC 

exam this year, so our students will not have to travel to an alternate site for testing. 

 

Teachers asked about the status of the search for a middle school teacher.  It was 

recommended by the middle school teachers that the board look into the Concordia colleges for 

a mid year graduate if we do not have a more readily available candidate.  Deb shared that 

finding a qualified middle school teacher ASAP is a top priority for the board. 

 

Personnel 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

 


